


CONTRACT EXTENSION SUMMARY

Contract No.: ITB-20-008-HR

Contract Title: Fire Alarm Systems

Board Meeting Date: February 10, 2021 Agenda Item:  E-151

Purpose of Contract: The purpose of this Invitation to Bid (ITB) is to establish contracts, at firm unit 
prices, for all necessary labor, transportation, material and equipment to test, 
service, inspect, repair, correct and maintain the fire alarm systems for Miami-
Dade County Public Schools.

Initial Award Amount: $13,000,000

Initial Contract Award Period and Extension: March 1, 2021 through February 29, 2024
Three (3) years, with an option to extend for two (2)
additional one (1) year periods.

Required Licenses and/or Certifications: Yes, see attached. No

Current Extension Amount: N/A

Current Extension Period: N/A

Recommended Extension Award Amount: $4,333,333

Recommended Extension Period:   March 1, 2024 – February 28, 2025
This is the first extension of the contract. The awardees 
have agreed to extend for an additional one-year period, by 
letter on file.

Vendors Recommended for Contract Extension:  Two (2)

1. Bass-United Fire & Security Systems, Inc.
2. Engineering Systems Technology, Inc.

Additional certified firms available: Yes, see attached. No

OEO Verified Yes, see attached. No

Cost Savings: No

Justification: It is considered to be in the best interest of the District to extend this contract for an 
additional one-year period, to benefit from fixed prices and continuity of service, 
inasmuch as the Consumer Price Index for All Urban Consumers (CPI-U), as of 
September 2023, indicated an increase of 0.4%. Staff has indicated satisfactory 
performance from the vendor(s) and recommends extension. This extension is based 



on the terms and conditions contained in the original contract approved by the School 
Board.

Benchmark: N/A

Authorization to proceed with extension: Approved

Denied

Maritza Cozart              10/17/23
Buyer:_________________________________________ Date: _______________________

Maritza Cozart, Procurement Analyst

By:_____________________________________________ Date: _______________________
Charisma Montfort, Chief Procurement Officer


